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Our remaining days were filled with sightseeing, more
thought-provoking conversations, and some slightly more
strenuous recreational activities.

Many thanks to all who helped make our visit abroad so
enjoyable. Also, thanks to June Burgess and Jane Muir of
the British Association of Prosthetists and Orthotists
(BAPO), who organized some work for us and provided us
with a charity stall at the conference last year in Manchester.

We would like to thank all the sponsors for their kind
donations, and also the University of Salford for its contin-
ued support during the trip, and especially Mr. Joe
Wilkinson, without whom the trip may not have been pos-
sible.

Despite the hard work and determination involved in rais-
ing both donations and sponsorship, we believe that this field
trip will encourage future P&O students to organize further
ventures. This will help them attain a greater understanding
and knowledge of how prosthetists and orthotists the world
over strive to provide the best possible service and care for
each of their patients.

For more information about the University of Salford, visit:
www.salford.ac.uk

Our Trip to North America: Why?

The purpose of our field trip abroad was prima-
rily to further our prosthetic and orthotic
knowledge, whilst hopefully exposing our-

selves to a different clinical perspective, not only on the
treatment of patients, the materials used, and the pre-
scription rationale, but also regarding the organization of
the clinical environment and the services that each cen-
ter offers it patients. 

How It All Came Together!
The idea for the field trip was first put to us by Mr. Joe
Wilkinson, a lecturer at the University of Salford. After
a class discussion, a group of students were keen to be
involved in the organizing of the trip. So a committee
was formed, a bank account opened, and the fun began.

The first couple of meetings between the committee
highlighted two main areas of concern: where to go and
how to pay for it. The first area, happily and surprising-
ly enough, was a unanimous verdict for the USA. Then
came the tough one: how to pay. We all know how hard
up students are these days, what with the cost of a pint
spiraling out of control—almost above the two pounds a
pint mark—so there was only one thing for it: cut down
our drinking or start fund raising! Fund raising it was;
however, it was decided that each student would con-
tribute a monthly sum to the bank account to help. After
all, if we weren’t going to help ourselves, then why
should anyone help us?

Over the next two years, various parties, raffles,
jumper and t-shirt sales, and sponsored events took
place. These events, together with money that the stu-
dents had saved, provided us with most of the money
required. The remainder was very kindly donated by a
number of companies within the industry, including
Ossur Europe, Otto Bock, RSL Steeper, Medi UK,
Remploy, North Sea Plastics and BLESMA.

On behalf of all those who benefited from the field trip and
myself, a very big thank you to all who supported us.—
Thomas Ramsay, chairperson, P&O America 2002
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